TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
September 21, 2020

The Town Council met September 21, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman
Glenn Littleton

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from September 8, 2020.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from September 8,
2020 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

New Business
Mayor Hight recognized Calvin Cassady from The Cassady Co.

Calvin explained the change order for the Rebuild Alabama Grant for $88,591.32 and the
total project would be $279,347.73.

Council Member Benson moved to approve Resolution #9/21/2020 (Change Order No.1
to close out Rebuild Alabama Grant Project No. 11-2020-480). Council Member
Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Calvin explained Resolution #2020-9-21(Excise tax on gasoline and diesel fuel).

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Resolution #2020-9-21 (Excise tax on
gasoline and diesel fuel). Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

Calvin Cassady gave all ticket for the paving project to Town Clerk Crystal Smith to put
with the grant paper work.




Department Heads
Chief Barnett was not present.

Fire Chief Parker reported to the Council about the fire last week, he stated that Jemison
will always respond to all fire calls because they are on duty 24hrs. Chief Parker stated
they both arrived at the same time and Thorsby had 9 firemen to respond. He said the
fire is under investigation with the fire Marshalls office. The Council thanked Chief
Parker.

Mayor Hight stated there are a few changes for the 2020/2021 budget for the Police Dept.
and Fire Dept. Mayor Hight explained that Chief Barnett wanted his budget to stay the
same, that he did not want to take from Butterfly Bridges to leave it at $2000.00.

Council Member Benson moved to change the Police Dept. budget line for Butterfly
Bridges back to $1500.00. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight then reported that Boise Cascade is going to purchase the Cardiac Monitor
for the Fire Dept. Chief Parker stated he has spoke to them and they are going to purchase
the monitor and then donate it to the Fire Dept. That being said Mayor Hight asked the
Council to change the Fire Dept. budget, to move the money for the Cardiac Monitor to
Salaries and let Chief Parker work on a night shift plan, and report to see when they have
the most calls.

Council Member Chapman moved to change the Fire Dept. budget line for Cardiac
Monitor to Salaries. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Budget for 2020/2021. Council
Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated that Council Member Collins had been taken to the ER with chest
pains, Tiffany her daughter asked everyone to pray for her.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council that the Swedish Fest committee is asking for the
Council to work the Swedish Fest booth this year.

Mayor Hight reported that all new flags have been ordered for Richard Wood park and
also a new flag pole for the park as well. He also stated that all swings has been ordered
and should be here this week.




Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Financial Statement for August as
presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion the motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for
September 21, 2020. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton,
Crumpton and Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Benson, Crumpton
and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




